
New Unified Field Theory
Einstein said, “There are only two ways to live your life: One is as
though nothing is a miracle.  The other is as if everything is.  I
believe in the latter.”  And from David Bohm, “The great strength of
science is that it is rooted in actual experience.  The great weakness
of contemporary science is that it admits only certain types of
experience as legitimate.”

In summary in this new theory, we propose the existence of diallel-
field lines that emanate from any entity – affording its connection
and communication channel with any other entity.  So far we have
demonstrated the existence of these diallel-field lines and that they
have quantum states.  Einstein gave us four dimensions with his
(special and general) theories of relativity.  This new theory requires
at least a fifth dimension.  We have also shown experimental
evidence of the existence of this fifth dimension.

The Magic of Seven
As is known, there are seven basic electron shells that provide the
fundamental quantum states for the electrons making up all of the
known elements.  These, nominally, have spherical symmetry.  The
diallel-field lines, nominally, have cylindrical symmetry and seven
communication channels.  Interestingly, there are seven spectral
bands in these communication channels.  They may be divided up in
generic terms as follows: 1) the communication band (TV, radio,
satellite, etc.); 2) the molecular band (coming from quantum
transitions outside the nucleus); most of the visible light from the
sun is in this band; 3) the nuclear band (coming from quantum
transitions inside the nucleus) – a nuclear blast is a manifestation of
this band; 4) the creation and/or annihilation band (where E = mc2

as matter and light convert with the emission and/or absorption of
cosmic rays); 5) this is nominally the gravitational-field band; 6)
this is the band used for mind-to-mind, mind-to-object, mind-to and
from-God, ESP, etc.; 7) this is the band used by our great-loving
Creator to bring about the grand harmony we see in the heavens and
the earth.  Bands five, six and seven are not limited by space and
time and the velocity of light.


